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Extraordinary Council Meeting
21 JULY 2016

Present: Councillors: John Bailey, John Blackall, Alan Britten, Karen Burgess, 
Peter Burgess, John Chidlow, Jonathan Chowen, Philip Circus, 
Paul Clarke, Roger Clarke, David Coldwell, Roy Cornell, 
Leonard Crosbie, Ray Dawe, Brian Donnelly, Nigel Jupp, Liz Kitchen, 
Adrian Lee, Gordon Lindsay, Paul Marshall, Christian Mitchell, 
Mike Morgan, Josh Murphy, Godfrey Newman, Connor Relleen, 
Kate Rowbottom, Jim Sanson, Claire Vickers, Michael Willett and 
Tricia Youtan

Apologies: Councillors: Andrew Baldwin, Toni Bradnum, Christine Costin, 
Jonathan Dancer, Matthew French, Tony Hogben, Ian Howard, 
David Jenkins, Tim Lloyd, Brian O'Connell, Stuart Ritchie, David Skipp, 
Ben Staines and Simon Torn

CO/19  DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS

There were no declarations of interest.

CO/20  ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chairman: 

 Advised that the Union Flag had been flown at half-mast last week at the 
Council’s offices and the Carfax War Memorial to honour those killed and 
seriously injured at the terrorist attack in Nice.   A letter had also been sent 
to the Mayor of Nice expressing sympathy for the families affected by this 
tragic incident.

 Reported the sad news of the deaths of George Cockman, a dedicated 
Councillor for over 20 years until his retirement in 2015, and of Mrs. Marjorie 
Ward, who had served as a Councillor for 15 years from 1980 to 1995 and 
was Chairman for the year 1990-91, together with details of their funerals.

CO/21  COUNCIL SIZE PROPOSAL TO THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT BOUNDARY 
COMMISSION FOR ENGLAND

The Leader reported that the Local Government Boundary Commission for 
England (LGBCE) had informed the Council in April 2016 that it would be 
undertaking an Electoral Review of the District to deliver electoral equality for 
voters in local elections.  The Commission assessed electorate data for each 
local authority annually and conducted reviews where significant electoral 
inequality was found.  In 2016, 32% of Horsham’s wards had a variance of 
greater than 10% with little prospect of the variance correcting itself through 
development or population movements.  The electoral review process would 
comprise two distinct parts a) council size and b) electoral ward boundaries.  



Council
21 July 2016

2

The Council was currently required to make a submission to the LGBCE in 
respect of council size only, in accordance with their specified criteria.

Members had received a briefing from the LGBCE, been invited to complete a 
survey and had the opportunity to attend two seminars.  The consensus from 
this programme of engagement with Members was that the Council would need 
more councillors from May 2019.

RESOLVED

That the submission to the Local Government Boundary Commission for 
England on Council size be approved as submitted and that the Council 
size therefore be proposed at 47 councillors from May 2019.

REASON

To provide the Council’s response to stage one of the electoral review 
process by proposing the number of members that the Council believes 
will be right for the authority from May 2019 to ensure appropriate levels 
of governance, scrutiny and community leadership for Horsham District 
Council.

CO/22  URGENT BUSINESS

There were no urgent matters to be considered.

The meeting closed at 7.13 pm having commenced at 7.00 pm

CHAIRMAN


